a) Minutes of the Rendham Parish Council Meeting

b) Held in Rendham Village Hall Monday 14th November 2022 at 7.30pm
a) Public Forum – No one in attendance
b) Present – Cllr’s. Willett (Chair), Gleeson, Bennion, Field, Norman, Morford, and Robinson.
c) Apologies for Absence –  SCC Cllr. Stephen Burroughes and Dist. Cllr. Maurice Cook
d) Minutes of last meeting
e) Minutes of the last Parish Council meeting in Sept previously circulated were confirmed &  

f) signed as a true record.
g) Declarations of Interest – none
h) Correspondence as circulation – circulated accordingly
i) District Cllr. Maurice Cook – Report sent and placed on website
Update on Framlingham Bridge

Support for, Parham Airfield Museum. 

New Chief Executive brings wealth of experience and shared ambition  

National award for innovative Deben Fields development 

Significant improvements in air quality at Woodbridge junction 

Customer Services Centre to temporarily relocate 

Free Wi-Fi service launched in two more East Suffolk towns 

Spirit of 2012 funding to boost volunteering for local people  

Hat-trick of awards for building excellence in East Suffolk 

Work begins on new Seashore Village and activity park in Felixstowe 

Consultation launched on major energy projects 

‘Be A Councillor’ events planned at Lowestoft and Melton offices  

Surveys and consultations 

j) County Councillor Stephen Burroughes – full report on website
£7.8m redevelopment of Foxhall Recycling Centre to begin
Suffolk Road safe Partnership rolls out ANPR devices to target speeding motorists

Air quality survey launched in Ipswich 

Cost of living to impact council’s budget

More Suffolk residents to benefit from digital services and thrive online

Next round of new SEND places agreed by Cabinet 

Launch of ‘Childhood’ – short film to raise awareness of the need for foster carers

New Fen Bridge over River Stour 

First section of Gull Wing Bridge in Lowestoft placed over East Suffolk railway line

k) Accounts

a) Financial Report/Budget for 2022/2023, finance statement is in line with the Budget and therefore it was agreed that the expenses were within acceptable parameters.                                           
b) Cheque Confirmation - Parish Council Insurance £443.84, Poppy Wreath £25 Proposed Cllr Bennion, Seconded Cllr Robinson and agreed unanimously.
c) Amenity Fund Financial Report – £600 received from Fete monies.
d) Amenity Fund Bids – none
e) Amenity Fund cheque confirmation – Newsletter £39 for Aug/Sept Proposed Cllr Bennion, Seconded Cllr Robinson  and agreed unanimously.
f)  Change of Bank – Cllr. Bennion suggested that the PC look into Lloyds Treasures account. Clerk to send details to Cllrs.                                                                                                                        CS                                                                                                                     
g) SALC membership – It was agreed that the PC continue with membership of SALC. Proposed Cllr. Bennion and seconded Cllr. Gleeson and agreed unanimously
h) Budget setting – The clerk has to produce the Budget for 23/24 for the January meeting. It was agreed the clerk’s salary be increased to £1250 for 104 hours per year.                                         CS                                                                                                                                                                       
l) Planning                                                                                                       
a) Awaiting Comments – Juniper Lodge
b) RPC Response – none                                                      
c) Awaiting East Suffolk decisions – Lonely Farm/Carlton Mears
d) Decisions – none
m) Reports: 

a) Community Police – Nothing to report
b) Neighbourhood Watch – Nothing to report
c) RVMC – During this period of reporting the committee has continued to review and ensure the viability of our village hall facility. The building remains in regular use for a variety of community functions and activities.

During the summer the new heating system was installed and I have received favourable comments about its operation. A successful application was made to East Suffolk Council for a grant for this improvement and we received £4400 from the Enabling Communities Budget. A presentation ceremony took place in the hall on 21st September whereby Councillors Lydia Freeman and Maurice Cook attended and presented the cheque for the grant. A number of Rendham residents came along to witness. The replaced heating units, originally bound for the Leiston recycling centre, were, thanks to Mr Richard Pilgrim, who sold to an interested party elsewhere and raised almost £100. 

During this period, it has been necessary to undertake roof repairs to the storage shed in the churchyard. This involved replacing a couple of panels and a new felt roof.

The next area of attention is to the wall adjacent to the road outside. There is evidence of some dampness and I am negotiating with a contractor to rectify.

Whilst in my last report I outlined the £10 per function heating contribution charge for charity events, the     committee remains flexible in deciding on occasions to waiver this. A recent innovation by a committee member to organise a warm space coffee morning had its first event on 8th November with more planned on a monthly basis throughout the winter. The first event was enjoyed by all who attended
 
d)  Highways and Footpaths – Concern about Rendham Hill and the road out side the village hall.  

    Clerk to send another report                                                                                                         CS                                                                                                                                      
e)  SALC – Cllr. Morford had nothing to report
f)   Tree Warden – I’ve had a few requests for hedging and Trees which I can meet from The Tree Warden 
      allocation. Not sure when these will arrive.

I am informed that many young trees around the county have died through the drought. Interestingly and sadly the majority would have succumbed because of the spring drought.  I cannot reiterate enough how important it is to water, where you can, newly planted trees for the first two years. Obviously only when the rainfall is not enough.  

We can now see spectacular autumn colour  all around us and many of our established trees have had a super-duper year- growing more than ever. This has been noted by many seasoned tree watchers and they don’t know quite why. 

We are being told to look out for trees NOT being able to let go of their leaves- not now but later in the winter- as this may be indicative of there not being enough energy in the tree to allow it to do this. We wait and watch.  

Seed gathering has been taking place all around the county and back yard volunteers are bringing on all types of saplings for local project and gardens. Please bear in mind it’s about 2-4 years or more  before a seed gathered, successfully germinated and cared for can be planted into its final location. These are long term projects that require time, patience, compost, various pots and above all care. 

One another note which surprised me is that the issue with our Ash Trees is very likely terminal over the next decade or so. I had hoped for pockets of resilience but this is increasingly being thought unlikely given the current monitoring and science. 

I’ve been learning about the collapse in our insect population since the 1990’s and will be looking for ways to increase the numbers the trees that attract insects. For example, plant a Spindle Tree.  More on that next time.
g)    Village Website – Nothing new to report
n) Sub Station Update – No further progress until Networks complete leases with other people
o)  The Knoll – Cllr. Bennion and Cllr. Morford to have a meeting concerning work on the Knoll
p)  Rendham Green – Cllr. Gleeson looking in to the type of QR codes available some more expensive than other, e.g., Wood, glass etc.
q)   PARK /Playing Field –  Like the Amenity Fund PARK has also received £600 from the Fete monies. The ROSPA check was carried out with no major problems just a few small areas such as painting equipment. Generally, the equipment is fine. Cllr. Field is looking into the adult exercise equipment and the boules facilities.                                                    
r) BT building next to PARK – The clerk received a response in September saying she was out of the office. Nothing since. Clerk to write to her again.                                                                                                  CS
s) Matter arising from Sept Meeting – none
t) Any Other Business 
a. Clerk has received the costs for the May 2023 election costs
b. Cllr. Bennion asked that the Mummers could use the Knoll for the Winter Solstice play on the 21st December 2022. It was agreed unaimously
u) Dates of Parish Council Meeting for 2023 in Rendham Village Hall 
v) The following dates for the Parish Meeting were agreed

	Parish Council Meeting
	9th January 2023
	7.30pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	6th h March 2023
	7.30pm

	Parish Meeting
	15th May 2023
	7.00pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	15th May 2023
	7.30pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	10th July 2023
	7.30pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	11th September 2023
	7.30pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	13th November 2023
	7.30pm
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